
 

 

 

 

Ref: 8WD-SDU                   

 

SENT VIA EMAIL 

DIGITAL READ RECEIPT REQUESTED 

 

Scott Kerr 

scottk@kirkwoodcompanies.com 

  

Re: Draft Permit - WY20673-03091, Riverton East 36-3 

  

Dear Mr. Kerr: 

 

Enclosed is a copy of the draft U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 8 Underground Injection Control 

(UIC) permit (Permit) for the above referenced well or project area. Also enclosed are copies of the statement of 

basis for the proposed action and the public notice provided on EPA’s website at 

https://www.epa.gov/uic/underground-injection-control-epa-region-8-co-mt-nd-sd-ut-and-wy. 

 

EPA regulations and procedures for issuing UIC permit decisions are found in Title 40 of the Code of Federal 

Regulations (40 CFR) part 124. These regulations and procedures require a public notice and the opportunity for 

the public to comment on this proposed permit decision. The public comment period will run for at least 30 days 

and a courtesy announcement of the comment period was published in the following newspaper(s):  

 

The Riverton Ranger 

 

A final decision will not be made until after the close of the comment period. All relevant comments will be taken 

into consideration. If any substantial comments are received, the effective date of the final Permit will be delayed 

for an additional 30 days, as required by 40 CFR § 124.15(b), to allow for any potential appeal of the final Permit 

decision. 

 

If you have any questions or comments about the above action, please contact Christopher Brown at (303) 312-

6669 or Brown.Christopher.T@epa.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

           

9/22/2021

X Angelique D. Diaz

Signed by: ANGELIQUE DIAZ  
        

       Angelique D. Diaz, Ph.D., P.E. 

Acting Chief, Safe Drinking Water Branch 

Water Division 
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Enclosures: Draft Permit 

           Statement of Basis 

           Public Notice 

 

cc:     Northern Arapaho Tribe 

The Honorable Jordan Dresser, Chairman  

Jordan.dresser@northernarapaho.com 

 

The Honorable Lee Spoonhunter, Vice Chair 

Lee.spoonhunter@northernarapaho.com 

 

Dean Goggles, Environmental Director 

Dean.goggles@northernarapaho.org 

 

Nora Willow, Administrative Assistant 

Nora.willow@northernarapaho.com 

 

Ben Ridgely, Tribal Historic Preservation Officer  

Contact is debbie.antelope@northernarapaho.com 

 

Eastern Shoshone Tribe 

The Honorable John St. Clair, Chairman 

Jordan.dresser@easternshoshone.org 

 

The Honorable John Washakie, Vice-Chair 

jwashakie@easternshoshone.org 

 

Phoebe Wilson, Tribal Administrative Assistant 

pawilson@easternshoshone.org 

 

Josh Mann, Director 

Tribal Historic Preservation Officer 

jmann@easternshoshone.org 

 

  Wesco Production, LLC 

  Chad Forsman 

  Chadf@kirkwoodcompanies.com 

 

  Brad Lane 

  bradl@kirkwoodcompanies.com 

   

             Bureau of Indian Affairs 

 Gordan Zane, Fluid Minerals Branch Chief,  

 U.S. Department of Interior, Bureau of Indian Affairs 

             zane.gordon@bia.gov 

 

             Bureau of Land Management 

             Laura Lozier, Assistant Field Manager 

             Land and Minerals BLM 

             llozier@blm.gov 

mailto:zane.gordon@bia.gov

